
 

 

Beaches and Rows Committee Meeting Minutes 
Wednesday, May 12, 2021 

 
 

Meeting was called to order at 6:11by Teri Nixon 
 
Members and volunteers present:  Patty Arnestad, Stephen Bosworth, Kathy Feldman, Kathleen 
Garvie, Karen Merchant, Marge Nichols, Teri Nixon and Kelly Verret. 
 
Motion to approve the minutes for April 14, 2021 meeting approved by Kelly Verret and second-
ed by Kathy Feldman. 
 
General – The Beaches and Rows Committee needs more stewards and volunteers.  
 
Cove Road – The board used at the entry to the beach continues to be an issue.  Contractor will 
address the boat rack needing repair and removing the chain link fence in front of the boulders.  
 
Oakland – Contractor will move the bench to the grassy area of the row.     
 
Ryan Terrace – Volunteers would like to reclaim the sand to fix the erosion issue.  No mechanical 
devices would be used.  Permission will be requested at the next BOD meeting. 
 
Lollipop Beach – Committee volunteer will provide a design for the beach with retaining walls. 
Weeds should also be removed from the beach.  The discussion of a handicapped port-a-potty 
was discussed and should be considered based on the American Disabilities Act.   
 
Elsmere – Erosion at the shoreline needs to be addressed and has been brought to the contrac-
tor’s attention.   
 
Francis – The resident has been contacted regarding the collapsing wall and confirmed with the 
BOD that they will address once they are back.  Follow-up needed.   
 
Meadowbrook – No issues noted. 
 
Spafford – The bush near the left side needs trimming and is on the contractor’s list of projects. 
Chain link fence should also be removed. 
 
Main Beach – A steward is needed for the Main Beach. Port-a-potty fencing needs re-
pair/replacement.  The discussion of a handicapped port-a-potty was discussed and should be 
considered based on the American Disabilities Act.  A resident has requested we move a boulder 
so they can access the parking lot/port-a-potty with a walker. 
 
Cigarettes on the Beach – A proposal to ban smoking on the beaches and ROWS has been submit-
ted to the BOD and will be voted on at the annual meeting – May 22, 2021.  
 
Spring clean-up – Will be handled by the contractor and pick-up by Baldi.  Spring clean-up pri-
marily involves picking up sticks, removing litter and raking leaves out of the water. 
 



 

 

 
 
Next meeting date:  Wednesday, June 12, 2021 at Ryan Terrace (weather permitting) 
 
Meeting adjourned: 7:03pm 
 
Respectfully submitted: Teri Nixon  
 
  


